
 

 

Time to get organized 
 

January and February were spent getting the office cleaned and reorganized after 

activities of the holidays. Our mailing list was updated and Aimee and I began to look 

seriously at the OWI website which is in desparate need of updating.  We are looking 

forward to updating the website home page, adding a look back at 2020 on the 

newsletter page  and a monthly devotional to our blog page by May. Homer has been 

updating our policies and procedures manual and our 2021 budget has been approved 

by the OWI board.   

 

We all survived the winter snow of February 2021.  An outside pipe at the office 

broke and water had to be cut off for a couple of days.  Homer’s and Aimee’s 

families were without power for hours at a time and temps in Aimee’s house were 

in the 40s. They both had broken pipes as well.  Pete and I were fortunate to not 

lose power and no pipes were broken.  Even so, it was a time to pray for others 

and depend wholly on the Lord.  I was reminded of the many winters I spent in 

Moldova and the preparation God provided through those times for what we 

experienced here this winter.  

 

Once we were able to get back into the office, masks and 

special snacks were packed and delivered for the February 

encouragement gift for all staff who work at Colonial Hills 

Elementary.  The staff is always appreciative of the tokens of 

appreciation provided for their selfless work with the students 

and families in the Colonial Hills area. Additionally, our most 

recent OWI newsletter was mailed to update those on our 

mailing list of our ministry activities. 

 

Thank you for your faithful prayer and financial support. 

Please continue to pray for opportunities for us to be a blessing to God’s people. 


